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 ACADEMIC SENATE 

Minutes 

MEETING 9
March 7, 2013, 2:00-4:00 p.m.

Towner Auditorium - PSY 150

1. CALL TO ORDER: 2:05 p.m.
2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

3.1 Academic Senate Minutes of February 21. 2013 
Senator Chun made amendments to the minutes. The minutes were unanimously approved by the Academic Senate as amended.  
4. REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES AND COUNCILS

4.1 Executive Committee
4.1.1 Announcements 
· The Senate Reception will take place March 28, 2-4 p.m. in the Anatol Patio.
· Faculty received an email and announcement about an amendment to the ASCSU Constitution. They must vote to approve or reject the changes made to the document. ASCSU Senator Klink specified that the changes were made to reaffirm principles such as academic freedom, shared governance and faculty rights. She highly recommended faculty to read the document, vote and encourage other faculty to vote. 
· Congratulations to Amy Bippus in her new position as CLA’s Associate Dean. Her position as an Academic Senator will be filled shortly as she can no longer serve as a faculty representative to the Academic Senate.  

· Congratulations to Senator Jalal Torabzadeh who is the recipient of The Nicholas Perkins Hardeman Award. He then expressed his gratitude. 
4.2 Nominating Committee: Report from the Chair: NONE
4.3 Councils

4.3.1 Status of Policies before the Senate: Consent Calendar: 
4.3.1.1 Discontinuance: Graduate Certificate in Leisure Counseling (AS-887-12/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING
4.3.1.2 Discontinuance: Health Care Option in the BS in Health Science (AS-896-12/CEPC/URC)  FIRST READING

Chair O’Connor encouraged the senators to review the materials posted on the website.  These items will then be discussed in the next Academic Senate Meeting as a “Second Reading”. 

5. REPORT OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES: None
6. SPECIAL ORDERS
6.1 Report: President Alexander (TIME CERTAIN: 2:10-2:20 p.m.).  

Provost Para spoke on President Alexander’s behalf because the president was in Washington DC, New York, and Sacramento meeting with members of the Obama Administration and the Wall Street Journal, advocating for increased support for public higher education. The Provost reported that all state Senators were in Long Beach this week on Tuesday and Wednesday to discuss the Long Beach Promise, the Governor’s proposal to redistribute funding in public schools (K-12) and increasing funding in poorer schools. The Tuesday session was held in the Long Beach Unified School district in Cabrillo High School with presentations from Long Beach and other representatives from around the state addressing the senators. Wednesday consisted of similar presentations as well as a panel discussion session to discuss the Partnership and the Long Beach Promise. People on the panel included Superintendent of LB Unified School District, Chris Steinhauser, the President Superintendent of Long Beach City College, Eli Oakley, CSULB Vice Provost, Dave Dowell and the Community liaison representative from Boeing, Nan Bouchard. 
6.2 Report: CFA, Teri Yamada (TIME CERTAIN: 2:20-2:25 p.m.): No report was given.
7. OLD BUSINESS: None
8. NEW BUSINESS
8.1 Proposal: Minor in Geographic Information Science (AS-884-11/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING (TIME CERTAIN: 2:25 p.m.)
Professor Ann Wechsler spoke on behalf of this proposal and said this is an 18 unit minor for students who are non-geography majors. This minor offers courses in GI Systems, remote sensing and cartography. It includes two prerequisite courses: Introduction to Geo-spatial techniques and an applied mapping course. Other courses that do not require prerequisites are also offered such as GIS for Health and GIS for Natural Sciences.
8.2 Proposal: BS in Biological Science (Option in Organismal Biology and Option in Molecular Cell Biology & Physiology) (AS-894-12/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING (TIME CERTAIN: 2:35 p.m.)
Chair of Biology, Brian Livingston presented this proposal indicating that the Biology Department offers three BS degrees: Biology, Microbiology and Marine Biology. The degree in Biology has seven options. Each option has its own requirements. This can get confusing and difficult for students to find all necessary classes to complete the degree and it is difficult to staff all the courses. The current proposal is intended to take five of the seven options and narrow them down to two. Further alterations were made to help simplify the original complicated requirements and process. The benefits to making these curricular alterations consist of progression towards the degree, flexibility for students and faculty. Additional resources are not necessary.
8.3 Presentation: Copyright, Tracey Mayfield (TIME CERTAIN: 2:45 p.m.) 

An initiative was developed to increase awareness and education that will lead to faculty compliance with appropriate copyright laws. We are monitored by the publishers and the Copyright Clearance Center. Copyright law is densely written, vague and confusing. Training will help faculty understand the laws in order  avoid potential lawsuits. The goal is to set a good example for our students and protect our scholarly work and communication. 

Associate Dean Mayfield talked about two lawsuits that took place involving UCLA and Georgia State University. She then explained that “State Sovereign Immunity” prevents an individual from suing a state body without its consent. This immunity protects the universities from lawsuits but it does not protect individuals such as the Provost, Deans, librarians, and individual faculty members. “Ignorance of the law” is not a defense and does not hold up in court. If a faculty is sued for copyright violation, CFA cannot help defend the individual in a court of law, and the university may or may not help. The Provost will be sending out a memo indicating the importance of following copyright rules, the consequences if the laws are not followed, and informing individuals where they can access copyright law information. 
Associate Dean Mayfield showed a link that provides information about copyright rules, ATI compliance, main aspects of Copyright laws, why it is important to follow the laws, how to follow them, guidelines for faculty and other users, lawsuit cases, etc. Associate Dean Mayfield then proceeded to give examples of appropriate and legal usage of material such as course packets, placing materials on reserve, obtaining permission, videos, BeachBoard, etc. 

Copyright Information for Faculty website: 

http://csulb.libguides.com/copyrightforfaculty
CSULB Library Faculty Lounge:

http://csulb.libguides.com/facultylounge
Associate Dean Mayfield is currently investigating a site wide license from copyright clearance center but it does not include material about reserves. Copyright laws and information is an increasing concern at the Chancellor’s Office, and CSU, Long Beach is currently seen as a model for other universities in the system. 
Associate Dean Mayfield encourages the distribution of information and is available for a presentation when needed. She clarified that when students create material such as creative work, they take ownership of the material and it is copyrightable. Chair O’Connor announced that the Academic Senate will soon be discussing the policy of intellectual property and will be updating the current policy as it is out of date. 

ADJOURNMENT: 2:59 p.m.

